

City of Port St. Lucie PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT



Accredited Agency - American Public Works Association

MEMORANDUM

TO:

RUSS BLACKBURN, CITY MANAGER

VIA:

JESUS MEREJO, CHIEF ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER

THRU:

HEATH STOCTON, P.E., PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR

FROM:

FRANK KNOTT, MANAGER, ENIGINEERING CIP & SUPPORT SERVICE

DATE:

DECEMBER 2, 2022

SUBJECT:

ALCANTARRA BLVD AND SAVONA BLVD INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS POTENTIAL

PROPERTY ACQUISTION:

PORT ST LUCIE SEC 19 BLK 1991 LOT 4 PORT ST LUCIE SEC 19 BLK 1991 LOT 5

Public Works is requesting your written authorization to allow the City Attorney's Office to begin negotiations with the property owners of two vacant parcels located at the intersection of Alcantarra Blvd and Savona Blvd. The intersection is a three-legged intersection and is currently signed as an "All Way" stop. Long term, this intersection would function more efficiently with the addition of a roundabout. Public Works will be suggesting this improvement to be considered in the next five-year budget cycle.

The existing right-of-way at this intersection will support a roundabout, however, the acquisition of the two vacant parcels would prevent driveway connections to a future roundabout which are not desired and could present design issues.

Should you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

/fk

Attachments

Approved – Russ Blackburn, City Manager